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Dear Folks 

 

My apologies for a very belated mid-season report. The reason being, is that we have 

been extremely busy which is fantastic news indeed! 

 

We were very concerned early season as we had had a tremendous amount of rain. 

We really felt we would struggle to find quality trophies due the thick bush and 

abundance of water!  

 

Thankfully we were very pleasantly surprised and the early hunts were excellent with 

great buff. 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Our greatest surprise was the number of super plains game being successfully hunted 

so far, including a 63ñKudu bull! It has also been our most successful Hyena season 

to date -we have so far shot 21 Hyenas with many to hopefully come!! 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

On the aquatic side we have collected some magnificent crocs and hippo with the 

highlight being Allan and Trev tracking a huge hippo bull for the whole day and 

shooting him with a double in the jesse at close quarters! 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

Trophy Elephant bull hunting is slower than usual as a result of the US Fish and 

Wildlife ban. We have however done a few trophy elephant bull hunts that have been 

great. The Valley is true hunting and tracking these bulls all day in the Jesse 

combined with close encounters is the real deal. 

 

 



 



 
 

The tuskless hunts have been 100% successful also and the amazing thing is that this 

year we have shot 2 tuskless bulls in the East. Considering that in 20 plus years of 

hunting I have only seen 3 tuskless bulls, we have been very lucky indeed!!  

 
 



 
 

 
 




